Announcement:  Elbert County Citizens Meeting - June 29, 2023

We have been advised that a local group (Elbert County Citizens) will be holding a meeting regarding growth and development issues in Elbert County.  The meeting will be held on Friday, July 7 at 6:00 PM at the Kiowa High School Cafeteria located at 525 Comanche Street, Kiowa, Colorado 80117.  With proposals already in various stages of development that would entail thousands of additional homes in Elbert County, it is imperative that all residents remain informed and understand the avenues present for making their voices heard.  To that end, all interested parties are encouraged to attend.
Additional information may be found on Elbert County Citizens Facebook page at Elbert County Citizens | Facebook.  The page is private, and permission must be requested to gain full access.

Announcement:  RV/Trailer Storage:  Follow-Up Reminder:  May 19, 2023

Following up on our earlier communication dated May 3, 2023:
Understanding that many trailers and RV’s have been in storage for the winter and there has been a need to get them ready for summer, it is not surprising that we have noticed an increase in the number of trailers and the like currently being stored on various properties and not housed in garages or out buildings.  June 1, which is after the Memorial Day holiday, is the deadline for the removal of the same.  The ongoing presence on your property (other than in a garage or out building) of these trailers and RV’s for more than 72 hours at a time is prohibited. This applies to trailers and RV’s of any nature having a length, including tongue and attachments, in excess of 20’ in length, and applies to all properties in Wild Pointe regardless of location. If you have trailers less than 20’ in length, no more than 2 can be parked outside at any one time, and should be placed in a relatively unobtrusive location.
 If you have guests visiting, or if there is some reason for occasional storage in excess of the durational limit set forth in the design guidelines, please let us know.

Announcement:  Landscape Maintenance Reminder:  May 10, 2023

As previously communicated in our Homeowners Association Annual Report, a trend had been identified regarding dead trees on properties not being removed in a timely manner.  Our guidelines stipulate that minimum maintenance requirements include the removal of dead or dying plant material.  This is necessary not only to preserve the aesthetics of our community, but to also minimize insect and vermin infestations as well as wildfire mitigation.  As a reminder, the deadline for removal of same is June 1, 2023, and that date is quickly approaching.  While some residents got a jump on this early on (and are thanked for their diligence), many properties are still in need of attention.  If you have not already done so, please review the condition of your property and ensure that any dead trees are cut down and removed by the due date, as plant debris and slash piles are not permitted to be kept on site.  If the removal of dead trees results in having less than the requisite number of trees on your property, that condition will need to be addressed as well.  
On a related noted, our guidelines stipulate that minimum maintenance requirements include not only the removal of dead trees, but also the management of weeds and/or undesirable grasses.  With the early spring precipitation and warmer weather, noxious weeds and undesirable plants are now actively growing (especially in areas where soils may have been disturbed over the winter).  As such, it’s a good opportunity to check for this growth, and plan on the method of control that will be most effective for your situation.  Attached are two publications for reference that were also provided last year.  
Thank you in advance for your attention in maintaining the character and condition of our community. 

